
 
 

Governing Board Meeting of May 28, 2014 

The Contra Costa Community College District (District) Governing Board met at the 
George R. Gordon Education Center on May 28, 2014.  The meeting began with 
closed session at 5:00 p.m., followed by the public meeting at 6:00 p.m. 

Highlights of the meeting follow. 

Student Trustee Receives Governing Board Recognition 
Outgoing Student Trustee Ivan De Los Santos was recognized by the Governing Board 
for his contribution to the District during the 2013-14 academic year. 
 
Governing Board Applauds Diablo Valley College (DVC) Swim Teams 
The Governing Board publicly recognized the DVC women’s swim team for winning the 
state title, and DVC men’s swim team for placing 5th in the state.  Both teams claimed 
increased motivation to excel following the death of former DVC student and swimmer 
Lauren McCullough. 
 
New Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements including: 
 
 a new Contra Costa College (CCC) agreement with the Wright Institute to 
develop and provide clinical services and training for Middle College High School 
students; 
 
 a new DVC agreement with Keenan & Associates to review and develop a 
safety program aligned with Cal-OSHA standards for the Engineering Technology and 
Construction programs; 
 
 a new District Office (DO) agreement with the Workforce Development Board of 
Contra Costa County to provide support services to the Trade Adjustment Assistance 
Community College Career Training DBS cohorts; and 
 
 a Los Medanos College (LMC) renewal agreement with Contra Costa County, 
Fire Protection District to provide ride-along, patient contacts and clinical experiences 
for EMT students. 
 
 
 

John E. Márquez, President (Ward I) • John T. Nejedly, Vice President (Ward IV) • Vicki C. Gordon, Secretary (Ward III) • 

Greg Enholm (Ward V) • Matthew Rinn (Ward III) • Ivan De Los Santos, Student Trustee 



 
Resolution for November 4, 2014, Governing Board Election 
The Governing Board approved a resolution ordering the Superintendent of Schools of 
Contra Costa County to call for an election on Tuesday, November 4, 2014, for the 
purposes of electing Governing Board members in Wards I, III, and IV. 
 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned in the memory of Basil (Indio) Mosqueda, retired DVC 
custodian. 
 
 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 
WILL BE HELD ON JUNE 25, 2014, BEGINNING AT 6:00 P.M., 

AT THE GEORGE R. GORDON EDUCATION CENTER, 

500 COURT STREET, MARTINEZ, CALIFORNIA 


